
  

LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

November 22nd, 2017 Edition #47 

…..announcements continued on page 2 

Kremer's Conoco will be closed November 22nd through November 26th this Thanksgiving season. Happy 
Thanksgiving to you and yours. 
 
Greetings and Happy Thanksgiving to all! Gardiner Pharmacy/Yellowstone Perk will be closed Thursday 
and Friday November 23rd & 24th in recognition of Thanksgiving day. The pharmacy will be closing at 1pm on 
Wednesday, November 22nd. The store will reopen Monday, November 27th at 10am.  
 
Please join us at the Yellowstone Mine for a traditional Thanksgiving dinner 4 to 9pm. We will be serving 
up a hearty plate of either ham or turkey along with sweet and mashed potatoes, fruit salad, peas, corn pudding 
& carmelized carrots. Served with a beverage & your choice of homemade berry cobbler or pumpkin pie. 
Adults $16.95 Kids 14 & under $10.94. 
 
Join in for Gardiner’s 14th Annual Turkey Trot.  All are welcome to walk, trot, run, push strollers, 
bring dogs, etc. around the triangle to earn that Thanksgiving pie!  Please bring donations for the Gardiner 
Food Bank. Yellowstone Forever will provide a warm place to meet with some drinks and doughnuts.  So 
come on out and meet at YF for the 10am start on Thanksgiving Day!  
 
The Verge Theatre's Improverts will be performing live at the Gardiner School Multipurpose Room on 
Thursday, November 30th at 7:00pm. Guaranteed to be hilarious, the Bozeman Imporverts give the biggest 
laugh for the fewest bucks. The story is created on the 
spot, based on audience suggestions. Popular improv 
games are place in the style of the TV show "Whose 
Line Is It Anyway?" as well as long form improv.  
 
House for rent. 3 bedroom, 1 bath in Gardiner. 
Available now through May 1st, $850. Call Dave at  
406-600-5707. 
 
Live Christmas Music!! Please join us on Sunday, 
December 17th at 12:30pm at the Gardiner Community 
Church, for a beautiful selection of Christmas songs 
performed by Daniel Kosel. Donations will help fund 
the youth group’s summer outreach to the Nez Perce 
Tribe in Kamiah, Idaho.  
 
Join us for Annual Senior Citizen Holiday Dinner and 
Bingo. December 3, 2017 @ 12:15 in the basement  
of Gardiner Community Church, sponsored by Dome 
Mountain 4H Club. Questions Heidi Saunders: 
406-431-3813. AARP starts at 50 but we don’t check 
ID. 
 
Amerigas would like to thank you for your continued 
business and wish you all a Happy Healthy Thanksgiv-
ing! Hours of Business for Thanksgiving week will 
be: Monday & Tuesday regular hrs. 8am-4pm for filling 
cylinders and motorhomes, Wednesday we will be  
closing at 12pm, Closed on Thursday and open from  
9am – 2pm on Friday. 
 
Cowboys Lodge and Grille closed on Monday,  
November 20th and will re-open on Tuesday, January 
9th, 2018.  
 

The Gardiner Chamber of Commerce serves our community through developing local tourism while         
endorsing the stewardship of the Yellowstone Ecosystem. 

http://www.eragardiner.com/
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LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS ...continued from page 1  

Turkey Trot - November 23 
 

EPAC Show: Verge Theatre - November 30 
 

Flannel & Flapjacks Winter Carnival - December 2 
 

Senior Citizen Holiday Dinner - December 3 
 

EPAC Play: Yellowstoners 2 - December 6 & 7 
 

Christmas Stroll - December 7 
 

Christmas Music by Daniel Kosel - December 7 
 

EPAC Show: Bozeman Symphonyôs Bozoon - January 24 
 

Snoopyôs Warm the Soul Fundraiser - February 2 
 

EPAC Show: John Roberts Y Pan Blanco - February 8 
 

EPAC Event: St. Patrickôs Day ñBarn Danceò - March 17 

FOR DETAILS AND MORE  INFORMATION, VISIT: 

www.visitgardinermt.com/events-blog/events 

The Gardiner Christmas Stroll Craft Show will be happening this year! The Community Center is  
unavailable, so the location is to be determined. If you are interested in having a table at the craft show, please 
contact Zondra at the Chamber of Commerce, so that the proper amount of space can be reserved.  
406-848-7191 or zskertich@gardinerchamber.com  
 
I am a buyer of Montana history. Maps, Yellowstone Park, Tokens, Beer Trays, Mining Ribbons, Horr 
MT, Books, Old Montana signs and plenty more.  
Call David 579-3500. 
 
Heating, refrigeration & appliance repair. Phone 406-823-9262. Get your furnace or boiler tune up 
from a local business (Emigrant, MT). $60/hour, no travel charges. I install efficient LG heat pumps. Google 
Holt Rawlins Repair for more info.  
 
Help Wanted: Rusty Rail Lounge is accepting applications for a full-time bartender. Possible year round. 
Please see Katie after 4.  

High Elk & Deer Harvest on Fifth Weekend of General Season  

(BOZEMAN, Mont.)—Most check stations in southwest Montana saw high numbers of elk come through 
compared to other years on the fifth weekend of the hunting season. Biologists report elk moving to winter 
range and hunters following suit to great success. 

Despite high winds, the highest harvest rate was seen in the Paradise Valley at 30.3 percent as the Livingston 
check station staff met with 175 hunters harvesting 34 deer and 19 elk. 

Hunter harvest at Divide was over 100 percent greater than last year while numbers declined at Mill Creek to 
just 3 elk harvested. Area biologists attribute this to elk having moved through the Pintler and Mount Haggin 
areas and now concentrating on winter ranges to the east. 

http://www.visitgardinermt.com/events-blog/events
mailto:zskertich@gardinerchamber.com
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ASPEN, Livingston Food Resource  Center and Livingston 
HealthCare Fo undation T eam Up for t he Global #Gi vingTue sday 
Movement  

 
ASPEN, Livingston Food Resource Center and Livingston HealthCare Foundation have teamed up for 
#GivingTuesday, a global day of giving on November 28, 2017 that kicks off the holiday season, inspires 
people to collaborate in improving their local communities and encourages giving back in an impactful way 
to charities. The three local non-profits are identifying their #GivingTuesday collaboration with the hashtag 
#49WeSHARE. 

 
All donations to the #49WeSHARE campaign will be divided evenly among each of the three collaborating 
organizations—all of which support health and well-being of area residents. “We all believe that no one in our 
community should have to go to bed hungry, to remain in a life-threatening situation, or to choose between 
food and needed medical procedures,” says ASPEN Executive Director, Heidi Barrett.  Ruth Weissman, Chair 
of the Livingston HealthCare Foundation, adds “we are very fortunate to live in a community where neighbors 
care about their neighbors. People in Park County understand that when we stand together to address a prob-
lem, everybody benefits.” 

 
Donations to the #49WeSHARE #GivingTuesday initiative will be used to promote health and wellness in 
the local community. ASPEN will use donations to assist survivors of domestic or sexual abuse and violence 
with any necessary immediate means, such as groceries or toiletries, a gas card, or legal advocacy.  The Liv-
ingston Food Resource Center will use the donations to fund the Pantry Supper Club, which prepares, freezes 
and delivers healthful dinner meals to low-income elderly citizens of Park County. The Livingston 
HealthCare Foundation will use the donations to fund the Free Mammogram Program, which provides finan-
cial assistance for uninsured or underinsured patients whose doctors have recommended a breast cancer 
screening. 

 
Those interested in giving to #49WeSHARE can do so on Tuesday, November 28 in two ways: by credit card 
at LivingstonHealthCare.org/Recurring-Donations, or by cash or check at Livingston HealthCare’s Glynna 
Freeman Atrium (320 Alpenglow Lane) from 11 AM-1 PM or the Livingston Food Resource Center (202 S 
2nd Street) from 4:30-6 PM.  To view up-to-the-minute updates about #49WeSHARE 
#GivingTuesday, visit https://www.facebook.com/49WeShare-166974187222751/ 

http://www.bhhsmt.com/lori-hamilton
http://www.facebook.com/49WeShare-166974187222751/
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Park County Sheriffôs Office Awarded $125,000 COPS Grant 
 
The Park County Sheriff Office was awarded $125,000 by the U.S. Department of Justice Office of Communi-
ty Oriented Policing Services (COPS Office) to hire one additional officer under the 2017 COPS Hiring Pro-
gram (CHP). The federal funds are granted over three years to be matched with $100,838 of Park County 
funds. 
 
The COPS office received 1,119 applications requesting 3,094 officer positions with requests totaling more 
than $409 million. Awards were made to only 179 applicants in the amount of $98 million (16% were funded). 
Of the five MT awards (Park Co, Beaverhead Co, Teton Co, Valley Co and Anaconda/Deer Lodge Co), Park 
County ranked the highest in scores with 136.13. 
 
“This is the second year in a row we have been awarded a COPs Grant from the US Department of Justice. 
Seeing just how rare these awards are makes me that much more thankful for the financial support from DOJ. 
This additional deputy sheriff position is a huge win for Park County.” --Sheriff Scott Hamilton 
 
Park County currently employs 16 officers that patrol a particularly large geographical area. Because of the 
extreme distances and types of terrain necessitating coverage of the vast and rural county, as well as the lim-
ited number of officers available to provide public safety services, the PCSO often faces challenges in profes-
sional delivery of quality law enforcement to the county and the citizens and visitors it serves.  
 
In December 2015, the PCSO sought external independent review of their total operation by the Community 
Safety Institute (CSI). Although the CSI review praised the Park County Sheriff’s Office in their delivery of 
service given, “inadequate staffing” identified by report researchers demonstrated the absolute need to increase 
staffing in order to meet the current demands placed on Sheriff’s Office staff.  The CSI report recommended 
hiring a minimum of five additional deputies and a minimum of three additional detention officers in order to 
immediately handle the current service demands.  
 
Funding from this opportunity will help address an immediate public safety need for one additional deputy, 
during which time the Commissioners can work on addressing future funding needs.  The Park County Com-
missioners expect and fully understand that general reserve funds will pay for this position once all awarded 
grant funds are utilized. The addition of one deputy would substantially improve the provision of law enforce-
ment services to outlying areas while maintaining the multiple responsibilities in community partnerships and 
teamwork with fellow employees and citizens.  
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Third busiest October on record  
 
MAMMOTH HOT SPRINGS, WY - The park hosted 211,987 visits in October 2017, down 12.40 percent 
from October 2016, which saw 242,004 visits. The busiest October was in 2015 and saw 252,013 visits. 
Visits may have declined due to several days of inclement, snowy weather. 
 
So far in 2017, the park has hosted 4,084,763 visits, down 3.04 percent from the same period in 2016 (which 
was the highest on record). The table below shows the trend over the last five years. Year-to-date visitation in 
2017 is 19.6 percent higher than five years ago in 2012. 
 
The continued high level of visitation at Yellowstone underscores how important it is for visitors to plan their 
trip to the park. Visitors should anticipate delays at popular attractions and check road conditions on the 
park’s website. 
 
Detailed park visitation information and additional information on how these statistics are calculated is availa-
ble online. 

http://www.wolvesoftherockies.org/
https://www.nps.gov/yell/planyourvisit/index.htm
https://www.nps.gov/yell/planyourvisit/index.htm
https://www.nps.gov/yell/planyourvisit/conditions.htm
https://www.nps.gov/yell/planyourvisit/conditions.htm
https://irma.nps.gov/Stats/Reports/Park
https://irma.nps.gov/Stats/Reports/Park
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If you have a community service group or committee that you would like to add to our list call 
the Chamber of Commerce at 848 -7971 or email ads@gardinerchamber.com  

The Gardiner Community Newsletter is sponsored by the Gardiner Chamber of Commerce. Its pur-
pose is to inform local residents and visitors regarding items of local interest. Occasionally opinions are 
expressed herein that do not necessarily reflect the viewpoint of the Gardiner Chamber of Commerce.   

 

The Chamber reserves the right to omit or edit ads/copy for length,  

grammar, good taste and to prevent defamation.  

COMMUNITY SERVICES & COMMITTEES  

Deadline for all newsletter ads is Tuesday before noon. Newsletter ads must be paid for 
in ADVANCE.  There is no billing.  Ads submitted without full payment will not run. 
 

Ads are $7.00 for 40 words or less in paragraph form for non-chamber members and $6.00/40 words 
for chamber members plus 10 cents for each additional word for members and non-members alike. 
Email or call for display ad pricing. 848-7971. Ads may be submitted by email to ads@gardinerchamber.com  
and/or by coming directly to the Chamber office at 216 Park Street during business hours. (there is an after 
hours drop box too!) If payment is required, then please drop off a copy of the ad with payment at the office 
or mail in advance to Gardiner Chamber of Commerce, PO Box 81 Gardiner, MT 59030.   
 

It is helpful if you submit your ads before Tuesday. Ads CANNOT be placed over the telephone.  Lost 
and Found, Free, Thank you, Condolences & Memorial Services ads are free up to 40 words & .10cents/word 
over 40. Nonprofit status does not guarantee a free ad. Call if you have questions. Phone 406.848.7971  

CHURCH SERVICES    

   If you are feeling sad, as if no one cares or that life isnôt worth living any more … 

Please - Call the Montana Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 1-800-273-TALK (8255) 
Someone does care~ They will listen to your story 

AA Meetings: Wednesday 
@ 7pm at St. William’s 
Catholic Church.  
Contact 1-724-496-9894 
 
American Legion  Meet-
ing: 2nd Tuesday @ 7pm 
at the Gardiner Communi-
ty Center. 
 
Bear Creek Council  
Meeting: 3rd Wednesdays 
At the Track Ed Center,   
9 Jardine Rd. 
For more information:  
406-848-9445 
www.bearcreekcouncil.org 
 
CVB Meeting: 3rd 
Thursdays at 4:30pm at 
the Gardiner Visitor’s 
Center, 216 Park St.  
No October meeting. 
 
 
 

Electric Peak Arts  
Council Meeting:  
Sept-May, 1st Wednesday 
@ 5:30pm at the Gardiner 
Visitor’s Center, 216 Park 
St. 
 
Gardiner Chamber of 
Commerce / Visitor 
Center:  
Mon-Fri: 9am-5pm 
Monthly Board meeting, 
3rd Thursdays at noon.  
Located at 216 Park 
Street. 848-7971. 
 
Gardiner Community  
Library Tuesdays 10am-
5pm, 6pm-8pm &  
Thursdays 6pm-8pm. 
406.848.7835. 
Book Sale Tuesdays  
10am-5pm. 
 
 
 

Gardiner Food Pantry 
Hours: Tuesdays from 
1pm-6pm. 307.344.9006  
Linda Gray. 
 
Gardiner-Park County 
Water District Board  
Meeting: 2nd Tuesday @ 
6pm at the District Office. 
 
Gardiner Resort Area 
District monthly meeting 
is held every sec-
ond Tuesday at 7 p.m. at 
the Gardiner Visitor’s 
Center.  
 
Gardiner School Board 
Meeting: 2nd Wednesdays 
@ 6pm in the Gardiner 
School Conference Room. 
 
 
 
 
 

Gateway Hose  
Company: 
Board of Trustees  
Budget Meeting 
December 18th @ 
7 pm at the Fire Hall. 
 
Greater Gardiner  
Community Council  
Advisory Board Meeting: 
1st Tuesdays @7:15pm. 
www.gardinermt.org 
 
Livingston HealthCare 
Gardiner Rehab  
Outreach Clinic:  
M/W/F from 9am-4pm at  
Gardiner Baptist Church 
Call 222-7231  
or 222-3541. 
 
Livingston Lodge #32 
A.F. & A.M. meets 1st 
Tuesday at 7pm at the 
Livingston Masonic  
Temple. 

Gardiner Baptist Church  
Sundays: 

Bible Study 9:45am 
Worship 11am 
Wednesdays: 

Worship Service 6:30pm 
 

The Church of Jesus Christ of  
Latter-Day Saints  

Sundays: 
Sacrament Service 10am 

 
 
 

St. Williams Catholic Church: 
   Sundays 
    11:00am  

 
St. John’s Episcopal Church 

(Emigrant):  
Sundays 

Worship 8am  
 

Mt. Republic Chapel of Peace  
(Cooke City):  

Sundays: 
Worship 9:30am  

 

 Gardiner Community Church: 
Sundays 

9:00 am Fellowship 
9:15 am Sunday School 
10:15 Worship Service 

Bible Studies 
Throughout the    

community during the week,  
contact Pastor Jeff Ballard  

406-848-7300  

mailto:ADS@GARDINERCHAMBER.COM
mailto:ads@gardinerchamber.com
tel:406-848-9445
http://www.bearcreekcouncil.org
http://www.gardinermt.org

